
SIZEWELL PLANS PROMPT 
HINKLEY C SPECULATION 

Proposals by Nuclear Electric to 
build a third nuclear power 
station at Sizewell in Suffolk 
prompted media speculation earlier 
in the summer that the Hinkley C 
plan would be put back on the 
shelf. 

The suggestion originated from a 
speech made by John Collier, 
chairman of Nuclear Electric , in 
which he outlined the idea of 
building a Sizewell c nuclear 
plant as soon as the government ' s 
expected 1994 review had given th~ 
go-ahead for further construction. 

The new Sizewell plant would be a 
tw i n reactor, with a higher 
generating output than Sizewell B. 
The company claims that this would 
create economies of scale, reduce 
construction costs, and bring down 
the eventual cost of its power. It 
is unclear where this new design 
would originate from, or how it 
would be licenced for operation in 
Britain. 

Senior managers at the Sizewell 
site were quoted in the media as 
saying that the aim would be to 
move as quickly as possible on to 
Sizewell c after Sizewell B in 
order to make use of existing 
construction facilities, and the 
local workforce . If this happened, 
it was implied, then the Hinkley C 
plan would have to wait until 
later. 
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Nuclear Electric strenuously 
denied that enthusiasm for 
Sizewell C meant a delay in 
building Hinkley c. Local 
spokesmen in the South West said 
that Hinkley C was still their 
"fast track option for a PWR." 

In fact, the debate underlines one 
crucial point - that Nuclear 
Electric is desperately trying to 
cut its costs to put up a good 
economic argument in 1994, and is 
grabbing at whatever new ideas it 
can throw into the melting pot. 

WIND FARM PLANNED 

NEAR HINKLEY 

A Danish company is proposing to 
build a wind farm within spitting 
distance of the Hinkley Point 
site. 

Negotiations have already started 
with landowners in Steart, about 
three miles along the coast from 
Hinkley. The plan is to erect up 
to 56 wind turbines on their land, 
for which they would receive an 
annual rent based on the amount of 
power produced. 

About ten farmers are involved, 
with the site extending over 200 
acres of Steart - a flat, marshy 
spit of land at the entrance to 
the River Parrett, which flows 
into Bridgwater. Although the tip 
and coastline of Steart are 
protected areas, and frequented 
especially in winter by seabirda, 
the central part has a similar 
designation to the proposed 
Hinkley c site. It is said to be 
adequately windy according to 
national wind maps. 
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that there should be no 
disturbance to the birds. 

As far as the Danish company, 
Micon - a major wind turbine 
manufacturer - is concerned, 
further progress will depend on 
reaching agreements with the 
farmers and gaining the approval 
of Sedgemoor District Council. 
Financially, the project will also 
depend on the government 
announcing a further allocation of 
money under its support programme 
for "non-fossil" sources of 
energy. 

If the wind farm does go ahead 
eventually, it will be a dramatic 
example of renewable energy in 
action for visitors to the area to 
set alongside its potentially 
disastrous neighbour. 

CAMPAIGN NEWS 

"STOp SELLAEIELD" UpDATE 

After a BNFL injunction was put on 
the Greenpeace demonstration 
planned for Sellafield on June 20 
against opening of the new THORP 
plant, it was decided not to go 
ahead with the event. The legal 
implications of defiance were 
regarded as too high. 

However, the pop group U2 and some 
Greenpeace supporters did hold a 
successful action on the beach at 
Seascale, close to Sellafield. 180 
people also took part in the July 
1st Lobby of Parliament. 

Greenpeace is now stressing the 
role that the THORP reprocessing 
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plant will play in the 1994 review 
of nuclear power. The review "will 
not differentiate between the 
various aspects of the nuclear 
industry," the group says. John 
Collier of Nuclear Electric has in 
fact already said that THORP will 
be an important part of the 
review. So if the development were 
stopped, it would seriously damage 
the whole industry. 

There is now a chance to force a 
public inquiry on the proposed 
radioactive discharges from THORP 
under new provisions in the 1990 
Environmental Protection Act. An 
application from BNFL on 
discharges into the air and sea is 
now being considered by the 
Pollution Inspectorate. 

WHAT YOU CAN DO 

A public consultation period will 
begin on Sept. 21 and lasts eight 
weeks. It is important that as 
many people as possible write in 
protest. 

State in your letter that you are 
calling for a Public Inquiry, 
making the following points: 

1) That you object to the massive 
increase in discharges to the sea 
and air. 
2) That you want your objections 
to be registered formally. 
3) That, because of the grave 
long-term implications of allowing 
such discharges, there should be a 
public inquiry before the 
authorisations are granted. 

Write to: 
Mark Mardell, HMIP, Mitre House, 
Church Street, Lancaster LA1 1BG. 
and send copies to: 
Oavid Slater, Director and Chief 
Inspector, HMIP, Romney House, 43, 
Harsham Street, London SW1P 3PY 
and 
Rt.Hon Hichael Howard, Dept of the 
Environment, 2 Harsham Street, 
London SW1P 3EB. 
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TAKE THE HEAT OFF .•• 

Latest news from Shepton Mallet, 
home of the Green Light energy
saving shop: owner Jonathan Badger 
has just become the South West 
dealer for a new product - the 
only British-made adaptor for 
compact fluorescent lamps (CFLs). 
Called Ecolite, it is made by ECO 
Electronics in Chesterfield, and 
will last the lifetime of several 
CFLs. It carries an internal date 
stamp so it can be returned if it 
fails before its expected life. 

This emphasises the fact that the 
way forward for low energy bulbs 
is the use of adaptors and smaller 
lamps. The all-in-one units are 
also being changed to make them 
easier to fit in existing 
fittings. For more detailed 
information, contact Johnathan 
Badger on 0749 346135. Green Light 
is producing its first compreh
ensive catalogue in the autumn; it 
already has the country's largest 
range of low energy bulbs. 

Som~L.Q.t.be L . .:t!"..i.~.§L ... abq_ut ~n.~_r.SY.= . 
. §.~.Y. .. i.ns ..... RCQ.Q.~£.:t!.§ .. i. 
* You can safely ignore the 
maximum wattage ratings on many 
lamp shades and fittings if you 
use CFLs. They produce very little 
heat, allowing you, for instance, 
to put a 100 watt equivalent CFL 
in a "60 watt max" fitting. 

* Low energy lighting is espec
ially appropriate in outdoor 
lights, such as "dusk til dawn" 
units. 

* Don't be misled into thinking 
that the "long-life" light bulbs 
advertised in some catalogues to 
last for 10 years will save much 
energy. They in fact consume as 
much energy during operation as 
ordinary bulbs; the only energy 
saving is in manufacture. It's far 
better for the environment to buy 
CFLs. 

* If you really want to save 
energy, buy re-chargeable batt
eries for your children's toys and 
tape players. And to complement 
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them, a solar-powered battery 
charger. 

* A quick glance at the latest 
issue of Which? magazine produces 
a few recommendations. For fridge
freezers, the most energy 
efficient models are the Eurotech 
RF4002, Indesit CS1265WG, Liebherr 
KS02714-5, Proline RF5350 and 
Bosch KSV2621 (best of all). For 
washer-driers: Hitachi FWD135 and 
Zanussi WDJ1285/A. 

Which? also recommends buying 
gas rather than electric cookers, 
if possible. Gas ovens cost about 
2p an hour to run at 200°c, as 
against 6p for electric. 

The Consumers Association, 
publishers of Which?, don't always 
test for energy efficiency in 
appliances. If you think they 
should, write to them et 2 Maryl
ebone Road, London NW1 4DF. 

Two gems from recent issues of 
""Nuclear Forum··, monthly magazine 
of the (pro-nuclear) British 
Nuclear Forum: 

NUCLEAR WASTE EGGS 

Inspired by enormous granite 
blocks deposited in the North East 
Austrian forest during the ice 
age, artist Anton Lehmden has come 
up with the ultimate in nuclear 
waste wizardry. Egg-shaped 
sculptures, 17 metres high and 25 
metres long, incorporate a 3 
metres thick lead and concrete 
lined shell to contain radioactive 
waste. According to the artist, 
the giant eggs would blend in with 
the landscape. 

RADIOACTIVE RADIATORS 

The Green movement's very own guru 
and inventor of the Gaia theory, 
James Lovelock, has come up with a 
novel idea for home heating. "I 
wouldn't in the least mind taking 
some high-level nuclear waste here 
at my home," he says in an 
interview, "and using it for home 
heating. I am quite serious about 
this." 
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EAST-WEST TWINNING PROJECT 

On her return From a three week 
journey through Central and 
Eastern Europe, SHE Coordinator 
Danie11e Grunberg writes: 

As always when I travel in this 
part of the world I am struck by 
the amazing hospitality offered to 
the Western visitor. Once the 
initial embarrassment is over, the 
occasional friendly "fight" to be 
allowed to pay for a train journey 
for example, becomes part of the 
ritual and everyone's happy. 

The general impression I got from 
all the countries I visited is one 
of deep economic gloo m. In 
consequence, the environment 
movement, although still extremely 
active, is reduced to small groups 
of activists trying to keep things 
going. A familiar story? Maybe ... 
but when your monthly wage is a 

Edstern Europe 

mere £20,when you work a nine 
hour day, when you have to fight 
to get on the bus every morning 
and off every evening, when you've 
got running water for an hour 
every day - the reality for my 
Romanian friends- then all the 
comparisons fade away. Daily life 
is an intense struggle, and you 
never know what tomorrow will 
bring. 

When I visited §.J .. Q.Y..@~.i Q (not yet 
then a separate state) I was 
struck by the amount of Western 
contacts many groups seem to have. 
They appear relatively well off in 
terms of equipment too. But 
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campaigning, in the sense that we 
understand it, only exists on a 
small scale. There are groups 
close to Bohunice and Kosice 
nuclear power plants, and the 
Slovak Union for Nature and 
Landscape Protection is extremely 
active with "Green village" summer 
camps and field study centres. 

In ~t~.b.~.~m.t@ there is a great 
struggle to prevent the building 
of a new oil terminal near 
Klaipeda on the Baltic coast, and 
involvement in the Clean Baltic 
Sea campaign. Many people I met 
were extremely interested in the 
culture of the Druids and Celts, 
probably due to the suppression of 
their own culture. 

The Chernobyl nuclear power plant 
in the Yk.r..@..tn~ is st i 11 working, 
and plans for a complete shut-down 
next year are being repeatedly 
postponed. One of the main 
problems in this vast country is 
the lack of money for alternative 
sources of energy. The potential 
for small-scale hydro power and 
wind alone is enormous, but as 
large cash investment for 
renewables is not available at 
present, nuclear is seen as the 
only option. 

There are active anti-nuclear 
groups in Kiev and in the Sou th 
Ukraine, particularly close to 
nuclear sites. All the larger 
towns have "green" groups, some 
working on air and water 
pollution. Others are involved in 
the issues of sea pollution, water 
treatment and environmental 
business. Industrial pollution 
here is on a gigantic scale, but 
it was heartening for me, on this 
my second visit to Kiev, to walk 
in the town's beautiful parks, a 
large oasis in the midst of a 
heavily polluted city. Kiev is 
still strikingly beautiful. 

The official B.Q"'-!!.O..i.!.O. ecological 
movement is now largely discred
ited, and the first meeting of 
Green non-governmental organisat
ions took place in April. The 
political situation here appears 
even more uncertain as the general 
election approaches. 
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Galati, in the South East, has 
formed the country's first Friends 
of the Earth group. They have been 
particularly active with the West 
European group, European Youth 
Forest Action, organising a bike 
tour and summer camp - Ecotopia. 
This group is particularly inter
ested in renewable energy, and 
would also like to start an "Eco
tourist project", helping visitors 
from the West to travel in the 
beautiful Carpathian mountains. I 
spent three days visiting the 
North Eastern region. The country
side is stunning; wolves, bears 
and wild boar inhabit the 
mountains, and the 16th century 
Romanian monasteries are unique. 

I am now planning to find groups 
here in the UK who would like to 
"take on" a twin in any of the 
above count r i es . .E.Q .. r.. ...... ~.~.t.A.i .. .l~ 
.P~~.@.~~ .. --.~-~~ .. -.. t.tJ.!i!,.-~11.2.1.9.§.~.~.-.l.~.@.f l.~t 
1.9 .. f.:.QY.P...@. .. _.Q.0..1Y..1_Q.J.:_.~.Q.0..1;.@.Qt. ..... Q.@.O...i...~JJ .. ~ 
!!r.Y.n~~.r.s ....... @~ ....... M.@.nQ.r ....... E.~.rmhQ.~~.~ ..•. 
~.@m.~.~.Q.n .......... ~ .. r...i. ~.9.~.~-~.@ .. r ........... ~.Qm~.r.§..~.~ 
1.2.?..1Jt .. 4.?..?..~.~.?..1.!.. 

.N.l'-P..~.~AR. ..... N.~.W..~ 

NUCLEAR ELECTRIC CLOSES BRISTOL 
OPERATIONS CENTRE 

Nuclear Electric is to close one 
of its main administrative offices 
at Bedminster Down on the outs
kirts of Bristol. The closure 
reflects the company's desperate 
attempts to make itself more 
economic in advance of the 1994 
government review. Its declared 
aim is to be profitable (without 
support from the government's 
fossil fuel levy) by 1995. 

About 1,000 people are currently 
employed at Bedminster Down, and 
will either be transferred to 
other departments or made 
redundant. 

A BRITISH NUCLEAR FUELS fWR AI 
CHAPELCROSS? 

Whilst Nuclear Electric juggles 
its ideas and figures in the run
up to 1994, British Nuclear Fuels, 
the operators of Sellafield, are 
considering the construction of 
their own Pressurised Water 
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Reactor at Chapelcross, in the 
Scottish lowlands. 

Chapelcross, at present the site 
of four old Magnox reactors used 
to produce military plutonium, is 
being considered for a 1500 MW 
PWR, larger than Hinkley C's 
projected 1200 MW. BNFL has 
already committed £33 million to 
a feasability study. However, like 
Nuclear Electric, it will have to 
obtain government approval to go 
much further. Local anti-nuclear 
campaigners are taking the threat 
seriously enough to have called a 
public meeting this autumn. 

NUCLEAR FOLLY 

<< One example of a typical and 
expensive Third World white 
elephant ... is the Bataan nuclear 
power station, built in an 
earthquake zone 60 miles from 
Manila by the American coporation, 
Westinghouse, at a cost of $2.6 
billion borrowed from banks such 
as the US government's Export
Import Bank. Bataan, says John 
Cavanagh of the Washington-based 
Institute of Policy Studies, is 
"a $2.6 billion fiasco which will 
never produce one watt of 
electricity". >> 

(From a Guardian artic1e about the 
re1ationship between nationa1 debt 
and poverty in the Phi1ippines.) 

RADON GAS - WHAT IS THE RISK;l 

The nuclear industry has often 
seized on the threat from high 
levels of radon gas in parts of 
Britain to underline that radio
activity is a natural hazard we 
can't avoid. But just as there are 
major dangers involved in the 
nuclear industry's operations 
which we cou1d survive without, so 
we should also be aware of the 
genuine risks from radon. 

The risk comes from radon gas 
emitted by slightly radioactive 
uranium in the ground which 
gradually seeps into, and 
accumulates inside people's 
houses. When breathed in via dust 
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or moisture droplets, this 
radioactivity can also increase 
your risk of lung cancer. One 
estimate is that 2,000 people die 
each year in Britain from cancer 
caused by radon in their homes. 

Some areas have more radon than 
others, especially Devon and 
Cornwall, but also Somerset, 
Derbyshire and Northamptonshire. 
If you live in a high risk area, 
the best way to check your level 
is to get a free test done by the 
National Radiological Protection 
Board. Contact the NRPB at 
Chilton, Didcot , Oxon OX11 ORQ. 

You could also contact the private 
consultants who came out best in a 
recent Which? survey - Radon 
Control , 35 Exeter Street, North 
Tawton, Devon EX20 2HB (0837 
82060) - who charge £29 for a 
test and will also advise on 
remedial work to make your house 
safer. 

IDEAL ENERGY EXHIBITION 

The Idea~ Energy Exhibition has 
received a" enthusiastic response 
on the visits it has made so far 
in 1992. These have included a 
variety of locations in Hounslow, 
Taunton, Kent, Hereford, Bristol 
and Southampton. 

These are some of the comments: 

"I heard from Kent County Council 
that the school visits were very 
successful and similarly I feel 
the two days spent in Gillingham 
were very worthwhile." {Leisure 
Services Officer, Gillingham) 

"The lEE was an unqualified 
success in conveying the message 
of energy efficiency to the crowds 
of visitors." (Environmental Prom
otions Officer, Hereford) 

"The schools themselves have 
informed us of their appreciati on 
of the exhibition and the excell
ent abilities of your demonstr
ator ... and the quality ofthe 
lectures." (Hounslow Borough 
Council) 

page 6 

Various councils in Hertfordshire 
have now expressed an interest in 
having the exhibition during 
October and November for an 
"Energy Action" month. The 
financing of this is still being 
discussed, since it has proved 
impossible to offset maintenance 
costs on the lEE with booking 
charges. If funding from outside 
SHE is not forthcoming for the 
lEE, we shall have to find another 
organisation to take it over. 

For further details about the 
Hertfordshire plans and other lEE 
information, please contact Claire 
Q.Q.tJJ.n.a ___ ( .Q!~L411!5$_§J. 

ENVIBQNMENTAL EXHIBITION IN 
BURN HAM 

An environmental exhibition/fair 
has been organised at King Alfred 
School in Burnham-on-Sea on the 
e vening of October 7th. The event 
is already being well publicised, 
and has attracted interest from a 
mixture of big companies like SWEB 
and British Gas through to Friends 
of the Earth. SHE hopes to have a 
small display. Please contact SHE 
supporter Stella Moore (0278 
783348), who is involved in the 
organisation, if you are 
interested in taking a free space 
for the evening or for fuller 
details. 

Cttncar rises on 
Chernobyl path 

l .JJ,. fttJ'l'bet of ehltdren suf· 
~ins fh.mt tflyrotd el\11cer 

ln Dle~m' his Increased 14 
folft ~~Mlft1 t., t r~·t ln 
the brtU!!h Joutnal Nature pub 
tlshl!d t0\1ey, fltft ltlJrff,rd. 
Sdt~ Editor, Ulrltet. 

tn 1991 wetQ were 88 eMes ln 
the rormtr 8ovlet repubHe, 
compAred with ~ previous 
yeArly averAge rA tour. Sixty 
new eases Are expet'ted this 
yetlr. 

M~t. seoordlnR t& \'astll Ka
uJcov of the Blefttut ministry 
of hMlth bt Mhtsk, are ht a 
retton to the 1\orth of Cherno
byl, first In the path or the 
plume l'rotft the hlutnl nuclear 
reactor ln Allrll 1988. 

The flllout from Chemobyl 
eontalned lal'l! amountt of ra
dioactive IMine. lntematJonaJ 
medleal ~trchert report ln 
Nature that or 104 sUffering 
ehlldren examined b1 elglerts, 
the eight )'OUI\f!t!St had begun 
accumut.attn1 eo~ntrstlons of 
radtosctlve Iodine while they 
wet'@ tn tile womb. 

THE GUARDIAN 
Th\ll"8day ~ptember 3 1992 


	1 copy
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6 copy

